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Rep. Wu Response to the Takeover of HISD 

(Austin, TX) – Earlier today, the Texas Education Agency formally announced its plans to takeover 

the Houston Independent School District (HISD) by installing a Board of Managers and new 

superintendent in June of 2023.  

In response, State Rep. Gene Wu (D-Houston) issued the following statement: 

“I am deeply disappointed in the Texas Education Agency’s decision to move forward with the 

takeover of the Houston Independent School District, in spite of the improvements made by 

Superintendent Millard House II, our elected school board members, and the HISD administration. 

Despite the fact that the students in my community are overwhelmingly economically disadvantaged, 

and despite the fact that the majority of these students come from non-English speaking and 

immigrant backgrounds, the schools in my district have largely received A and B ratings by the TEA, 

with not one school in my district receiving a failed rating.  

The decision to take over the largest school district in the state of Texas, one with an overall B 

rating, and to replace our local elected officials with state appointees, is not only deeply 

disappointing but is an incredibly blatant and shameful political attack by Governor Abbott and 

Commissioner Morath on Houston parents, educators, and all supporters of public education. 

Houston residents should strictly hold Governor Abbott responsible if any of our schools should 

stop improving or regress under TEA’s watch.” 
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